
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Covid-19 Newsletter 

Welcome 
Good afternoon, 
In these strange and difficult times, I intend to send a weekly 
newsletter to share any updates that I have received from the 
government, update you on the situation at school and also support 
in your efforts to maintain your children’s learning and also their (and 
yours!) health and wellbeing. 

 

I am expecting to receive clear guidance from the government 
tomorrow about the return to school in September. There have been 
some leaks in the media this week but it is unclear whether the points 
made are draft plans or confirmed. Tomorrow will hopefully bring 
clarity and I intend to use next week’s newsletter to explain how that 
will work for us at Lynch Hill Enterprise Academy. 

There has also been some new updates regarding the GCSE grades for 
this year’s Year 11 students and what will be available in terms of 
Autumn exams should any students want to resit to improve grades. I 
will write to Year 11 students and parents separately to confirm this. 

 

 
 

 
Free School Meals 

The government has now confirmed that 
these will be continued over the summer 
holidays. Further details will follow. 

 
The email address for parents and 
carers, who are experiencing difficulties 
is: 
freeschoolmealsparentscarers@edenr 
ed.com 

 

I also understand that for some parents 
and carers, these are very challenging 
times financially and you may now 
wonder if you are eligible for Free School 
Meals after a change in your 
circumstances. 
Click here to check whether you are 
eligible for Free School Meals and here to 
fill in the online application form. 

 

 
. 

Issue 14 

School remains open every day to any students that fall into these two 
categories: 

1. Students whose parents are Key Workers – this list is widely 
available and has been sent out. Students should only attend 
school if no other care is possible. Home remains the safest 
place. 

2. Vulnerable Students who have been contacted by the school. 
 

I would ask that you contact us if you intend to send your child into 
school because they fall into one of these two categories and they 
have not been coming in already. This way we will be better prepared 
for any students that we receive. 

 
Reception is now only staffed every day between 8am-11 am. 

 

All relevant resources, links and updates are on the school website. 
 

Please feel able to email at any point if you have any queries and I will 
respond as quickly as I am able. 

 

c.thomas@lhea.org.uk 

mailto:freeschoolmealsparentscarers@edenred.com
mailto:freeschoolmealsparentscarers@edenred.com
http://www.slough.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/free-school-meals.aspx
https://slough-self.achieveservice.com/service/Free_school_meals
mailto:c.thomas@lhea.org.uk


 

 
 

How to support home learning 
 
 

 

Can I please ask you to make sure that your children check their school email as well as Show My 
Homework. Information on how to access their email will be sent out on Show My Homework. 

 

They should also be encouraged to reply to emails that they receive from their teachers and tutor. 

Show My Homework and Remote Learning – some reminders 

1) Show My Homework (SMHW) is a simple online programme where teachers 
upload details of learning activities and resources that should be completed at 
home. All students at LHEA have an account with SMHW and should view this 
site on a daily basis. 

2) Parents/carers have also been invited to set up an account. 

3) The mobile app and notifications ensure parents/carers always know what homework their child has 
and when it’s due. 

4) Once logged in, the best way to view your child’s homework is to click on the “calendar”block. 
5) Clicking on a coloured bar reveals the detailed description of the activity and when it is due. 
6) The SMHW app is available to download from Apple and Google. 

 

• Open the app and type in “Lynch Hill Enterprise Academy” 

• Type in your email/username and password. 

• You will be taken to your child’s To-doList 
 

7) If any parent/carer needs help with setting up accounts, or if any 
student has either forgotten their password or has been experiencing 
trouble logging in, please contact Mr Arnold using 
l.arnold@lhea.org.uk 

8) Any student who is not able to access online resources from home can 
come into school and collect paper copies of work which are all available 
in reception, arranged by Year group. 

 

Wellbeing survey 
Some of our students have recently completed an anonymous survey, organized by Oxford University which 
will provide useful information for our planning for September. We will not receive the data until August however 
and so have designed our own quick survey which I am asking you to ensure that your child completes when it is 
sent out on Friday via Show My Homework . 
 
The survey will take about 10 minutes to complete and will be incredibly helpful for us in making sure that the  
school is prepared to support your child when they return in September.  

 
Staying safe online 
The internet has been a great support during this difficult time, by allowing us to connect with friends and family,  
staying informed on newest updates and providing some needed enjoyment during lockdown.  

 
However staying online cannot always help with staying safe, as the internet can be a tool used by perpetrators  
to exploit children and young people. The links below can be accessed for useful information, resources and a  
helpline.  
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/young-people  
https://www.end-violence.org/safeonlinecovid  

mailto:l.arnold@lhea.org.uk
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/young-people
https://www.end-violence.org/safeonlinecovid


 



 



 

 



 

 
 



 

 



 
 



 

 



 

 
  

 
 


